OLYMPIA J. SNOWE, MAINE, CHAIR JOHN F. KERRY, MASSACHUSETTS, RANKING MEMBER

CHRISTOPHER S. BOND, MISSOURI CONRAD BURNS, MONTANA GEORGE ALLEN, VIRGINIA NORM COLEMAN, MINNESOTA JOHN THUNE, SOUTH DAKOTA JOHNNY ISAKSON, GEORGIA DAVID VITTER, LOUISIANA MICHAEL ENZI, WYOMING JOHN CORNYN, TEXAS

CARL LEVIN, MICHIGAN
TOM HARKIN, IOWA
JOSEPH I. LIEBERMAN, CONNECTICUT
MARY LANDRIEU, LOUISIANA
MARIA CANTWELL, WASHINGTON
EVAN BAYN, INDIANA
MARK PRYOR, ARKANSAS

WESTON J. COULAM, REPUBLICAN STAFF DIRECTOR PATRICIA R. FORBES, DEMOCRATIC STAFF DIRECTOR AND CHIEF COUNSEL

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS & ENTREPRENEURSHIP
WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6350

March 24, 2005

VIA FACSIMILE ORIGINAL BY STANDARD MAIL

The Honorable Hector V. Barreto Administrator Small Business Administration 409 Third Street, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20416

Re: Unexpended Women's Business Centers Funding

Dear Administrator Barreto:

It has recently come to the Committee's attention that there may be Women's Business Center program funding that, while allocated to be used for women's business center grants, has not been drawn down by the women's business centers. Please provide the Committee with a list, by fiscal year, starting with fiscal year 2001, that includes the funds appropriated, the amount rescinded, the amount used for program oversight, any amount carried over, and any amount unexpended for the Women's Business Center program. In addition, please provide an explanation of the state of all remaining unexpended funds.

Thank you for your attention to this important issue. Please respond by close of business on Thursday, March 31, 2005. If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me or Marc Comer of my Committee staff at (202) 224-8496. Please have the response faxed to (202) 228-1814. Thank you for your prompt reply.

Sincerely,

John F. Kerry

Ranking Member